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                                Penny St. Louis Littell

                                                        Inspection Services, Director 
                                                                                                                                                                           Tammy M. Munson

August 31, 2009

NEW OWNER:

TRAIN WILLIAM
60 FORESIDE COMMON DR  

FALMOUTH, ME 04105 

CBL: 130 F010001 






Certified Mail 70080500000145878706
Located at 30 SAUNDERS ST

RE: Notice of Intent to Prosecute

Dear William Train:
The property at 30 Saunders Streets was cited on 02/02/09 for Housing Code violations and remains non-complaint with the City of Portland.  
These violations require immediate correction.  They are as follows:

1. An after-the-fact building permit application for installation of the newly famed windows and front porch must be submitted by 08/22/09.
2. Repair the damaged underside of the main stairwell maintaining the appropriate fire separation.
3. Repair and or replace the  basement dryer vent per manufacturers listing so it is functioning safely 

4. Repair light fixtures in the stairwells (front and rear) so that they are in safe working condition in accordance with the electrical code of the city. 

a. Note: A licensed electrician is required to complete all electrical work 

A re-inspection of the premises, basement, and each dwelling unit will occur on September 22, 2009 at 1:00PM, at which time compliance will be required.  
Failure to comply will result in further enforcement action by the City of Portland Corporation Counsel, as provided for in § 1-15 of the Code.

Please be advised that because the City has conducted multiple inspections and there are repeat violations, § 6.2 of the Code requires that you pay a $425.00 in assessed fees. This must be paid prior to re-inspection. Failure to pay the assessed fee within thirty (30) days shall cause the City to assess a lien against the property pursuant to § 1-16 of the Code. 
Mr. Train, the City wants to work with you to bring this building into compliance with our minimal standard building and housing codes.  We trust that your cooperation will be evident in your meeting the above time frames.

Please feel free to contact me @ 207.874.8702 if you wish to discuss this matter further or have any questions.

Sincerely,

Jon Rioux,

 Code Enforcement Officer

CC:  Danielle Chuhta-West, Associate Corporation Counsel, & Tammy M. Munson, Inspection Services Division Director   
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